
 
  
MEDIA ADVISORY 

June 10, 2022 
  
MEDIA CONTACT 
Clio Calvo-Platero 
ccalvo-platero@ccrb.nyc.gov 
(c) 917-224-0422 
  

CCRB to Hold Public Hearing on Proposed Rules 
 

NEW YORK – Today, the Civilian Complaint Review Board (CCRB) published its proposed 

rule changes in the City Record and on the City of New York website. The Civilian Complaint 

Review Board is revising multiple sections of its agency rules in order to implement new policies 

and procedures related to changes to Chapter 18-A §440 and § 441 of the New York City Charter 

and recent court decisions. The changes will, among other things, allow the agency to begin self-

initiating complaints and investigating bias based policing and racial profiling, simplify the 

language related to dispositions, and make the investigative process more transparent.  

During the CCRB’s July Board Meeting, there will be a public hearing on the proposed rules 

with opportunity for public comment. Members of the public will be able to stream the meeting 

online, or view and participate in the board meeting from the CCRB offices. To stream the 

meeting via Webex, be sure to register here. 

 

WHO:  The Civilian Complaint Review Board Members 

   

WHAT:          CCRB Public Board Meeting 

 

WHEN:          Wednesday, July 13, 2022; 4:00 PM 

 

WHERE:       In Person: 100 Church St. 10th Floor, New York, NY 10007 

Virtually: Register for Webex here. 

 

 

For more information, visit nyc.gov/ccrb. Speaking at the Board meeting is open to all. If you 

have questions about speaking, requests regarding accessibility or need language interpretation 

assistance, please email accessibility@ccrb.nyc.gov. Interpretation services are free upon 

request.    
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### 
 

The New York City Civilian Complaint Review Board (CCRB) is the largest police oversight entity in the nation and 

is empowered to investigate, mediate, prosecute, and recommend disciplinary action for complaints alleging 

misconduct by NYPD officers. See NYC Charter § 440(c)(1). The agency's jurisdiction includes excessive and 

unnecessary force, abuse of authority, discourtesy, and use of offensive language. To further this mission, CCRB 

issues monthly, biannual, and special statistical and qualitative reports analyzing trends and recurring issues 

arising from the many thousands of civilian complaints it receives each year. 


